To:
Kathleen McGinty


Secretary

From:
Cynthia Carrow

Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
November 30, 2007

The follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Requests from previous meetings that remain unresolved are also included; current notations and comments are italicized.  Please note that distribution of materials for the January 15, 2008 CAC regional meeting is scheduled for January 4, 2008.
From the November 2007 meeting:

· A group of west shore residents raised their concerns about Pennsylvania American Water Company utilizing chloramines in their water treatment process
.  They stated that the permit notices and public comment period for the construction/operation of the PAWC West Shore facility were published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin in 2003/2004 but there was no reference to the use of chloramines.  Once the group learned that chloramines were going to be added to their water, they requested a public hearing but said they were told by DEP that the public comment period had passed.  They are concerned about the toxicity of chloramination by-products and the resulting public health concerns and referenced several recent studies that support the need for further studies in the health effects of chloraminated water.
While it is our understanding that chloramination is utilized in a number of public water supply systems, it appears that there is a growing perception that it poses a risk to public health.  How the public perceives risk is affected by a number of factors such as familiarity, the lack of alternatives (public utilities were set up to provide publicly franchised areas of service and thereby avoid parallel competing systems; customers have no choice over the quality of the product provided); whether it is voluntary or involuntary, lack of trust in the agency, etc.  The group alleges that DEP has withheld information and been dismissive of and nonresponsive to their concerns and the information they have gathered. We suggest that giving the public meaningful information, opportunities for defining the problem and evaluating alternative solutions would give them a better understanding of and some measure of control over their situation.  We ask that consideration be given to additional public meetings with independent experts to discuss risks and benefits of chloramine vs. chlorine or other alternative disinfectants in response to the strong concerns expressed by the residents.
· During your section of the meeting, questions were raised regarding the status of the Title IV public input process, particularly the status of responding to the comments received to date as well as plans for focus groups on specific issues.  As you know, Council played an active role in post reauthorization public outreach and we request an update on the status of and plan for these initiatives.
· Please provide us with a report on the status of plans for the next Act 54 report, due next year.  Section 18.1(c ) of Act 54  states that “The analysis of such data and any relevant findings (re: deep mine activities and impacts) shall be presented in report form to the Governor, the General Assembly and to the Citizens Advisory Council of the department at five-year intervals commencing in 1993.”  We are concerned about reports that funding issues may make it difficult to prepare the next report
· At the end of October, Council submitted its 5-year report summarizing Council’s air activities from July 2002 through June 2007.   We continue to recommend that the department view its mandated five-year study as not merely a statutory obligation, but rather an opportunity to step back and invest in critically assessing the progress that has been made and what remains to be done.

· Please provide the permitting guidelines for EV watersheds that you mentioned during the November meeting.  We have a copy of the model ordinance for wind farms.
Items still pending from earlier 2007 meetings:

· In early July, Council sent a letter to Deputy Secretary Myers recommending that the Department take more time to consider the best way to improve the 537 program.  Council has offered to work with the Sewage Advisory Committee (SAC) and the Department in putting together and implementing a public input plan to solicit input from a broad range of stakeholders.  Council is seeking comment from SAC on a white paper re: centralized sewage management and will finalize the paper at the January meeting.
· At the April meeting, we had requested a copy of the existing protocol used for interagency coordination and communication when assessing potential health impacts from an environmental incident or contamination.  It is our understanding that protocols for communication and coordination between the Department of Environmental Protection and DOH are still in the process of being negotiated via a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA).  We respectfully request a copy when it is available, the conditions under which it will be triggered, and an explanation of how the protocols and procedures will improve communication and coordination among pertinent agencies and communication with the interested public.

Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.  

On behalf of the CAC, we wish to extend our best wishes to you and your staff for a happy and healthy holiday season.

cc:
B. Sexton


J. Powers


K. Heffner


C. Simeone

� Chloramines are weaker disinfectants than chlorine, but are more stable, thus extending disinfectant benefits throughout a water utility's distribution system. They are not used as the primary disinfectant for your water. Chloramines are used for maintaining a disinfectant residual in the distribution system so that disinfected drinking water is kept safe.  





